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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2018
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long; City Attorney, Randi Zimmerman, and Board Member Todd Titus 
Department Heads present: Fire Chief, Barry Stroup; Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Building Commissioner, John Stephens; Park Superintendent, Adam Hall; Waste Water Superintendent, Bob Gray; Street Commissioner, Scott Richardson.
City Council Members Present:  Eric Schoening, Doug Adams, Bob Greene, Bonnie Corn
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes from the August 16, 2018 meeting.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Todd Titus  made a motion to approve the claims.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Continuation of Hearing Notice on Unsafe Building, Mettler Property 131 E Maple St.
Cheryl Mettler was in attendance and reported that her son had some people that are looking at the structure and were interested in buying it.  She also reported that if they can’t sell it they will tear it down.  John Stephens, Building Commissioner, reported that no change has been made to the property since the last discussion.
Mayor Long made a motion to give the family two weeks to decide the status of the property.  They are to report back to the Board of Works on September 20.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
1.  Unsafe Building at 112 E Main St. Scott and Lisa Hearn:

Mayor Long swore in Building Commissioner, John Stephens.  Mayor Long questioned Mr. Stephens as to how he became aware of the condition of the property.  Mr. Stephens told the board that Citizens have been complaining for a few months about the condition of the home and the surrounding property.  Mr. Stephens produced Exhibit 1 which contained the following:  Proof of publication, Title Search, Receipts, and pictures of the structure and surrounding area.
Mr. Stephens reported that two homeless people had been living in the house and ran when he entered the building.  He said weeds and vegetation have taken over the yard, gutters are falling off or have been removed, soffit is falling off, foundation is missing in places and there is no electric meter.

Mayor Long asked Mr. Stephens what he recommended be done.  Mr. Stephens told the Board that the house is a good house but in need of repairs.  It is in a historical neighborhood so it needs to be saved.
Mayor Long asked building owner Scott Hearn to come before the Board.  Mr. Hearn told the Board that he owns the house at 112 E Main Street but lives at 63 E Main Street, Apt. 10.  Mr. Hearn told the board that that he plans to correct everything that is wrong with the structure, starting with brush removal and securing the structure.  He plans to fix the inside last.  Mr. Hearn said he thought he would remove the old porch on the Northside of the structure because the foundation is bad.  He will also add new electric, heating and replace the facia and soffit.  
Todd Titus asked Mr. Hearn about the time table needed to accomplish the project.  Mr. Hearn stated that he will start immediately and by the end of September he would have the outside done.  He then plans to fix the inside in stages.   Mr. Titus told Mr. Hearn that he is in favor of saving the house but it has been in disrepair for a long time  and it needs to be cleaned up.    

The Board decided to give Mr. Hearn until October 4, to have the outside cleaned up and the brush removed.  The Building Department will keep an eye on the property.

Mayor Long made a motion that even though the home has been found unsafe, the Board would grant Mr. Hearn permission to fix the building.  The outside should be cleaned up by October 4.    Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

#2 Unsafe Building at 49 W Canal Street – Stein Building – removed from the Agenda because of failed communication.  The hearing will be brought back at a later date.

#3.  Special events application for Wabash High School Homecoming parade on September 21.  Mayor made a motion to accept the event.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

#4.  Special events application for Brand’s Harley Davidson for the Annual Waldo/Steve Brand Memorial Ride September 30.  Todd Titus made a motion to accept the event.  Mayor 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

#5.  Opening bids for the Fire Chief Vehicle.  


The following bids were opened for the Fire Chief Vehicle:


Dorais Chevrolet:  2019 Chevrolet Traverse $36,495.00


Wabash Valley Chrysler:  2019 Dodge Durango $28,728.00
Todd Titus made a motion to take the bids under advisement pending the decision of the Fire Chief.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

OTHER BUSINESS

John Stephens, Building Commissioner, told the Board that Assistant Building Commissioner Terri Wilburn would be retiring in October.  The City would need to look for a replacement.  Mr. Stephens is suggesting a new job description changing the job title from Assistant Building Commissioner to Building Commissioner Secretary.    Mayor Long made a motion to approve the new job description.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE

None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

Fire Chief Barry Stroup reported that he would have a new fireman starting September 16.
Police Chief Matt Bruss reported that he would have a new patrolman starting September 17.

ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn.  
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, October 4, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. 
_________________________________________________
Scott A. Long                                                Mayor
________________________________________________
Todd Titus                                                     Member

The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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